

# Suez Water Purchases Overbrook Water Company



With the new year comes some changes in Dallas Township. Overbrook Water Company which covers Overbrook Ave., part of Overbrook Road, Yeager Ave., Warren Drive, part of Pioneer Ave., and Newberry Estates was recently purchased by Suez Water of PA. The sale was completed on December 29th. When the transfer was complete, Suez obtained permits to complete water main improvements. The first phase of work started at Pioneer and Druid Hills Drive and will move to Overbrook Ave. and Yeager Ave. Improvements include: a new water main, water services to residents, and fire hydrants.

Suez Water will keep residents updated.



### **Park Continues to Move Forward**

Park construction has made great progress. Most recently, the contractor has been working on the stone retaining walls and they are 90% complete. We will keep you updated through the Township's social media channels and the monthly newsletter.



## **Upcoming Events:**

- February 2, 2021: Supervisors Meeting at 6:30PM
- February 9, 2021: Planning Commission Meeting at 7:00PM
- February 15, 2021: Zoning Hearing Board Meeting at 6:30PM

All meetings until further notice will be held virtually! Please check the Dallas Township website to be added to the meetings virtually! dallastwp.org

#### **SALT SHED UPDATE**

Bids were opened in a special Supervisors meeting that was held on Tuesday, December 15th for a new road department salt shed. All bids were reviewed by the Township Engineer, Trumbower and Associates.

Machiesky Construction was awarded contract for site work. Dutchman Contracting, LLC was awarded the contract for construction and Delta Electrical Systems was awarded the contract for lighting. The new salt shed will be able to hold 1,200 tons of salt. The existing shed can only hold 90 tons and is over 35 years old. Over 90% of the costs will be covered by an LSA Grant.

## Newly Appointed Planning Commission Member



Dallas Township Planning Commission Newly Appointed Member, Dan Mulhern



## WINTER PARKING

Residents are reminded that the winter parking ordinance is now in effect. Parking is restricted on Township streets during snow and inclement weather and for 8 hours afterwards.



Dallas Township Planning Commission (L-R) Robert Besecker, Jr., Dan Mulhern, Jack Dodson, Charles Kishbaugh, and William J. McCall, Esquire